Minutes of the December 17, 2018 City of Parchment Commission Page 2 of 2

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY DECEMBER 17, 2018.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan, Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioners Bagley, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, and Heasley. City Manager Stoddard, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz, and City Attorney Soltis. 
Absent:
None.
3.
Minutes
Moved by Commissioner Heasley, supported by Commissioner Fooy to approve the Minutes of the December 3, 2018 Regular Meeting.  
              Motion Carried.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda. 

Remove 7 A and B, as no agreements have been received yet. Also remove 8 A. Moved by Commissioner Emmons, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to accept the agenda changes. Motion Carried.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None.
6.
Consent Agenda 
A.
Commissioner Fooy asked about check 35003 to plumber for water hook up in Cooper. City Manager Stoddard explained that the new customer pays in advance of the work done. Moved by Commissioner Fooy, supported by Commissioner Evans to receive the consent agenda items. Motion Carried. 
7.
Unfinished Business
None.
8.
New Business 
A.
Temporary Fire Contract with Kalamazoo Township Fire Department - approve. City Manager Stoddard explained that there have been no qualified candidates for the Fire Chief position. As such she started investigation options for a temporary solution early on. This contract with KTwp Fire will ensure a Chief or assistant will respond with our firefighters on all medical, fire and training exercises as well as have them complete all necessary reporting. She emphasized that the search for a permanent Chief will continue. Attorney Soltis added that the contract allows for a 30 day cancellation, that section 4 is everything we need, and that KTwp has passed this as written. Discussion among the commissioners ensued. Commissioner Fooy suggested that the Commission doesn’t need to “overthink it”, that this is a temporary fix, and one that we need. Moved by Commissioner Fooy, supported by Commissioner Heasley to approve the Temporary Fire Chief Contract with Kalamazoo Township Fire Department and authorize the City Manager to execute all documents related to this act. Roll call vote was as follows:
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, Heasley and Jordan.
Nays:
   None.

Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
9.
Standing Board and Committee Reports
None.

10.  
Citizen Comments 
Karen Conner-Beck, 1124 Parchmount, concerned about the Fire Department’s future asked if the City had ever looked into using Public Safety Officers. Then she reported “drag racing” on Parchmount that she called our police about but only got a response after the third time. 
Tammy Cooper, 510 Glendale, asked if the City Attorney was comfortable with #11 in the fire contract. She then noted she was hoping to speak with the City Manager about rust in her washing machine. 
11.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Bagley said he had fun wassailing.

Commissioner Heasley reported that wassailing was a pleasant experience and thanked all who worked on the event. He then wished everyone Happy Holidays.
Commissioner Evans also wished Happy Holidays to all.
Commissioner Fooy suggested any and all support the boys basketball team, adding he hopes everyone has a great holiday.
Vice Mayor Jordan agreed that wassailing was a good time, and added Happy Holidays to all.
Mayor Britigan thanked the wassailing organizers and the Garden Club for their chocolates and wished Merry Christmas to everyone.
12.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
Manager Nancy Stoddard stated that she had the opportunity to be at the Library this year during wassailing and had a great time. She then explained there was an incident with the water tower where an alarm went off and DPW had to lower the water level without warning to nearby residents which caused particulates to be in their water. She apologized for the inconvenience, adding she was sorry she was unable to notify anyone in advance. If anyone has questions or concerns, her door is always open.
13.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Emmons and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 p.m.
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